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Blackwood Update:  
Drilling has Recommenced 

 

Image: Hand held Kempe drilling at Blackwood (CXU, 22 December 2021) 

 

Highlights 

• Drilling has recommenced on 22 December 2021, ahead of schedule. 

• Immediate focus: a fan of five underground drillholes designed to 
target a potentially high-grade, under explored area adjacent to the 
Annie Laurie Reef, last mined during the 1860 – 90s.  

• Underground drilling with a Kempe Diamond Drill allows multiple 
short holes and maximises target structure intersections. 

 
Cauldron Energy Limited (Cauldron or the Company) (ASX: CXU) is extremely 
pleased to advise that drilling has now recommenced following lifting of COVID-19 
restrictions allowing mobilisation to site of the drill team and equipment. 
 
An initial fan of five holes will target the historically worked Eastern Gold Reefs, which 
are accessible from the Tyrconnel Adit1. Previous drilling, channel sampling and 
mapping have firmed up the potential of this specific target area adjacent to the Annie 
Laurie Reef. The reef at this level was last mined during the 1860 and early 1890s 
during the Victorian Gold Rush period which saw intense mining activity in the Barrys 
Reef area.  
 

END 

 
1 Refer to ASX:CXU announcement dated 16 November 2021 
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• This market update has been prepared by Cauldron Energy Limited (“Company”). The material contained in this market 
update is for information purposes only. This market update is not an offer or invitation for subscription or purchase of, or 
a recommendation in relation to, securities in the Company. Neither this market update, nor anything contained therein, 
shall form the basis of any contract or commitment. 

• The market update may contain forward-looking statements. Forward-looking statements include, but are not limited to, 
statements concerning Cauldron Energy Limited’s business plans, intentions, opportunities, expectations, capabilities 
and other statements that are not historical facts. Forward-looking statements include those containing such words as 
could-plan-target-estimate-forecast-anticipate-indicate-expect-intend-may-potential-should or similar expressions. Such 
forward-looking statements are not guarantees of future performance and involve known and unknown risks, 
uncertainties, assumptions and other important factors, many of which are beyond the control of the Company, and which 
could cause actual results to differ from those expressed in this market update. Since actual results might differ materially 
to the information in this market update, the Company does not make ( nor should this report be relied upon as) any 
representation or warranty as to the accuracy, or reasonableness, of the underlying assumptions and uncertainties. 
Investors are cautioned to view all forward-looking statements with caution and to not place undue reliance on such 
statements. 

• The market update has been prepared by the Company based on information available to it, including information from 
third parties, and has not independently verified. No representation or warranty, express or implied, is made to the 
fairness, accuracy or completeness of the information or opinions contained in this market update. 
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